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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








July 11, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
July 11, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Kevin Durbin


West Baton Rouge Parish Council

Mark Wingate


U.S. Corps of Engineers

Durand Elzey


U.S. Corps of Engineers

Tony German


CPRA

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * 
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  

Mr. Kevin Durbin of the West Baton Rouge Parish Council addressed the board.  He asked if the Levee Board could provide a preliminary letter to send to the Corps of Engineers when the parish sends their request to the Corps of Engineers for the project at the end of Courthouse Street.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the board that he did not see any reason why we could not provide such a letter, since the parish council would have to come back to the board for approval of a letter of no objection when all criteria and requirements have been met.  After discussion, Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve a preliminary letter for this project.  

                                                                * * * * *

After review of the Minutes of June 6, 2018 meeting, Commissioner Glen Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                    * * * * *
A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday, June 27, 2018 at 4:00 pm at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman

Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman

Earl Matherne, Member

Moise LeBlanc, Member 

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent:

Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

Also Present: 

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Spencer Harvey

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

1. Discuss USACE recreational servitude for Keller’s Lake access   Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that the USACE has asked us to enter into a recreational servitude on the levee North of Highway 15 on the Mississippi River.  It seems people are degrading the levee trying to access the lake.  The Corps would like to put in a ramp to bring the traffic straight in.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to authorize the President and the Levee Board Attorney to produce a document to enter into a recreational servitude to Corps’ property on Keller’s Lake.  Paul Roy, the landowner, has given access through his property.  

2. Legal Update on Bike Path Litigation:  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the committee that there was another court hearing last week where landowners tried to get the legislation creating the bike paths declared unconstitutional.  The Judge declined their request and set the trial for August 17th.  He said this will give us more guidelines for the future.  Currently, we have two requests in West Baton Rouge Parish and one in White Castle.  Mr. Rockforte said one of the groups has asked for our permission to go to the Corps of Engineers to apply for a 408 Permit.  We told them we have no objection to the concept, but they would still have to come back to the Levee Board to get our approval and conditions for the project.  Mr. Tyson said he would like to take this to the full board for a vote, though he sees no reason to object to giving them permission to get the Corps permit.

3. Discuss Fuel Bids:  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte told the committee that in reviewing the bids recently received for fuel it appears the lowest bidder did not bid on all units, as is clearly required on the bid sheet.  Richard’s Oil was the lowest bidder, but they did not bid on Unit 4 in Henderson.  Morel Lemoine was the next lowest bidder, and they bid on all units.  After discussion, Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to reject the lowest bid from Richard’s Oil since they did not meet the bid specifications, and to award the contract to the second lowest bidder Morel Lemoine.  It was agreed, Richard’s Oil should be advised why he did not receive the bid.

4. Reallocation of Jeremiah Dotson from Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to a Mobile Equipment Operator 2:  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the reallocation of Jeremiah Dotson from Mobile Equipment Operator 1 to a Mobile Equipment Operator 2.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux, Chairman


/s/Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman
Commissioner Moise LeBlanc asked Mr. Will Tyson to advise the board of the highlights of the committee meeting.  Mr. Tyson reported that the USACE asked us to enter into a recreational servitude on the levee North of Highway 15 on the Mississippi River.  It was agreed, our legal counsel will move forward with this matter.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte reported that the trial for one of the bike paths is scheduled for August 17th.  The issue is whether the statute to develop a bike path is constitutional.  This court case will give us guidelines for the future.  The Executive Committee agreed with recommendations of our attorney and the Executive Director to reject the lowest bidder on the recent fuel bids.  The lowest bidder did not meet bid specifications to bid on all items.  Letters will be sent to all bidders explaining this action.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the executive committee as presented.
                                                                * * * * *

President John Grezaffi welcomed Mr. Mark Wingate and Mr. Durund Elzey of the Corps of Engineers.  Mr. Mark Wingate advised the Board that the Corps of Engineers received supplemental money from the federal government in the Bipartisan Budget Act of 2018. This provided $17.38 billion in February.  The intent was to work on those areas impacted by Hurricanes Harvey, Irma and Maria.  Mr. Wingate said they have received $1.4 billion so far from this fund and we received an additional $150 million work plan money.  All the supplemental money has not been provided, so there will be additional Mississippi River & Tributaries dollars. In the last 60 days we have received $60 million for work in the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  Mr. Durund Elzey said we also have some money to handle seepage in some of the district.  Mr. Elzey said there are $2.2 million for gauge repairs and replacements.  We got additional money for levee slide repairs in the district.  He said he would leave a map showing all the slides we are aware of and what work is planned for each.  This references slides since 2016.  All slides will be taken care of using these funds.  He said they will continue to work with Mr. Tyson to make sure they are aware of all the slides in the district.  Mr. Elzey said they are required to deliver within a certain time frame, so you should see these repairs soon.  
An environmental impact study should be completed in 2 years.  Red River,  Old River, Mississippi River & Atchafalaya Rivers (ROMA) study is scheduled to be completed.  We are seeing sediment and high river stages from Natchez to Baton Rouge.  We believe we must take this seriously or the future Corps will have to deal with it.  He said their intent is to start a technical assessment.  In fiscal year 2019 we should get money.  We will use this to determine the sedimentation of the Mississippi, the Old River Control Structure, etc. We know it is critical to get sediment into the Atchafalaya River, but we must determine if the 70/30 split is still correct.  We think this analysis will determine how we should move forward.  
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that he had two right-of-entries from the Corps, but Mr. Tyson asked that we table these until the next board meeting.  
                                                                * * * * *

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte stated that the Interstate Exploration has requested a 6-month extension on their lease.  He said this matter will be discussed at the next board meeting.

                                                                * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board we received an invoice from Iberville Parish Assessor’s Office for our portion of the cost of aerial photography.  By law, we are required to pay our portion of these costs.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the payment of the invoice.
                                                                * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

